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Notes on Great Wass Island, Maine. —Great Wass Island

projects well out to sea south of Jonesport in Washington
County. In company with Ralph Burns of Bailey's Mistake,
Lubec, we set out on July 24, 1968, to follow a trail leading
toward the seaward end of the island. In an open area near
the island's center were several features of interest. An
attractive open bog, had the usual bog-plants but expanses
of granitic ledge nearby, largely devoid of vegetation, sup-
ported scattered trees of Pinus Banksiana Lamb, and on
closer examination disclosed small patches of Hypericum
gentianoides (L.) BSP. The pine had already been reported
from Great Wass Island but some features of its manner of

reproduction deserve comment. Most of the trees seen were
bearing cones, the majority of which were opening soon
after ripening. No evidences of fire in recent decades were
evident yet numerous seedlings and young pines from 2-7

years of age were observed growing in cracks and in shallow
soil at the edges of the ledges. It would appear that fire is

not necessary in this area to open the cones of Jack-Pine
although it seems to be the belief of most persons who know
the species that the cones remain closed until subjected to

fire. The Hypericum here is at least 25 miles northeast of

its previously reported northeastern limit in Hancock
County, Maine. Specimens of our collections are to be found
in the Herbarium of the University of New Hampshire.
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